
CITY OF TENNESSEE RIDGE REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 8, 2014     6:00 P.M.     CITY HALL 

 Mayor Odom opened up the public hearing at 5:45 p.m. on the deannexation for the Stewart 
County property inside the city limits.  Those present were Kenneth Dunavant, Ann Dew, Rebecca Hill, 
Ray Bradley, Nancy Cobb, Sid Vinson and Woody Adams. 

 Sid Vinson updated the board for the reasoning behind the deannexation of the Stewart County 
property in the city limits of Tennessee Ridge. 

 There being no further questions or opposition the public hearing was closed. 

 Mayor Odom the regular council meeting with the following commissioners present:  Ann Dew, 
Ray Bradley and Rebecca Hill.  Also present were Kenneth Dunavant, Nancy Cobb, Woodrow Adams, Sid 
Vinson, Jerry Bryant and Spencer Bryant. 

 Rebecca Hill was sworn in for another 4 (four) year term by Woodrow Adams. 

 Motion by Ray Bradley, second by Rebecca Hill to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  
Vote 4 Yes.  Motion Passed. 

 Mike Wheeler of Rye Engineering gave a report on the leak detection program. 

 Motion by Ann Dew, second by Rebecca Hill to place a public notice in the local paper that we 
are going to appoint a new board member for a term of 2 years.  IF they are interested in this, please 
submit a letter of interest to the board by September 30, 2014.  Vote 4 Yes.  Motion Passed. 

 On the city hall punch list, there has been nothing done to solve any of the problems as of this 
date. 

 Kris Hatchell of BWSC updated the board on the Disaster Grant Phase II (Hurricane Loop pump 
station).  The project proceeds as scheduled.  There may be some additional funds available for the 
project. 

 Motion by Rebecca Hill, second by Ray Bradley to appropriate $1,000.00 for the sewer pump 
repair line item in the water and sewer budget.  Vote 4 Yes.  Motion Passed. 

 Motion by Rebecca Hill, second by Ann Dew to pass on first reading the deannexation of the 
Stewart County property in the city limits of Tennessee Ridge, Ordinance #2014-173.  Vote 4 Yes.  
Motion Passed. 

 There must be a safe room plan established for the safe room.  At present we only have two 
personnel that are in line to assist with the safe room plan.  There will need to be additional personnel 
to handle an emergency and to be listed on the safe room plan. 



 Mr. John Tidwell spoke to the board.  Also, Houston County Sheriff Kevin Sugg, and Mayor Paul 
Bailey of the City of Erin addressed the board. 

 Motion by Ann Dew, second by Ray Bradley to adjourn.  Vote 4 Yes.  Motion Passed. 

 

        ________________________ 

        Stony Odom, Mayor 

 

_________________________ 

Woodrow Adams, Recorder 

 

 


